
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disclaimer 
The following is for informational purposes only. Much of this 
publication is based on personal experience. Although the 
author has made every attempt to achieve complete accuracy 
of the content as of the date of publication he assumes no 
responsibility for errors or omissions. Nothing in this book is 
intended to replace plain old common sense, legal, or other 
professional advice, and is to be used for informational and 
educational purposes by the reader. Thank you and enjoy.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



1. Understand that the Sales Process is the same – Your success 
Face2Face was and is because, whether you know it or not, you 
used a sales process with each and every prospect. From the 
introduction to the close and follow-up, you walked each sale 
through a process that helped them make a decision. It’s no 
different when you begin to sell over the phone, and your 
process should basically be the same. I say basically because 
you are not Face2Face with the prospect anymore, but you are 
in communication. The prospect can feel your confidence now 
instead of seeing it! If you have a great sense of humor, and 
you have always used that in front of your prospects, well, you 
should continue to do so over the phone. Take some time and 
write down what your process was with each prospect and 
begin to tailor it to selling the prospect over the phone. 

 
 
 
 

2. Be willing to make Adjustments – Adjustments will be 
required during this process, and it’s going to be important for 
you to make them quickly. Remember, sales are sales! Don’t 
allow your mind to work against you and convince you that it’s 
harder or more difficult to sell over the phone! Actually, the 
opposite is true! It’s harder and more difficult to sell Face2Face 
because of drive time and no show appointments, wasting so 
much of your productive time. Currently, your comfort zone is 
Face2Face, so it will take time for you to get comfortable selling 
over the phone, but the more time you invest into it, the more 
comfortable you will become. 

 
 
 
 



3. Adjust your Presentation – Your presentation was tailored to 
being Face2Face with the prospect, and now you will need it to 
be adjusted to sell over the phone. The key here is to always 
include any and all of your key points. What worked for you 
while Face2Face will work for you over the phone as well. If you 
had certain pauses in your presentation for dramatic effect, you 
should continue to use those over the phone. This is where 
your creativity and your imagination should kick in. All of your 
sales scenarios should be the same and handled the same way 
just now tailored towards a phone interaction and not a 
Face2Face one. 

 
 
 
 

4. Know what products you have access to that can be sold 
over the phone – Nowadays most of the products you were 
selling Face2Face can also be sold over the phone without you 
ever seeing the prospect. But not all of them! Whatever 
products you sold the most Face2Face are where you are most 
comfortable, so start there. Make a quick list of all those 
products and their carriers and call them to see if it can be sold 
over the phone. Also, make sure you are able to do so the way 
your contract is set up. In some cases, the product can be sold 
over the phone, but you may not have the ability to do so until 
you complete a course or get approval from your upline. Either 
way, find out and do whatever you have to do to get approved! 

 

5. Get familiar with the application process of your chosen 
products – Most companies have an online application that can 
be used Face2Face and over the phone as well. Find out what 
each process is for your chosen product and how the client is 
expected to sign the application. Is there an email signature 
process, voice signature or does the client have to physically 



sign the form and mail it back to you. The key here is you need 
to know all the available ways a signature can be obtained for 
each product in case you have to use it. Nowadays, just about 
everyone has email and access to it on their cell phones, but 
there still are those few cases where an older prospect does 
not. So be prepared and be proactive! Know your process for 
each and every product you will be selling over the phone. 

 
 

6. Know how you’re going to handle any & all objections 
before they arise - Objections Face2Face or over the phone 
will always be a part of selling or the company wouldn’t need 
sales agents. Our primary purpose is to remove any and all 
obstacles for the prospect and help them decide which plan is 
best for them. The same way you handled objections when 
Face2Face should be the same way you handle them over the 
phone. Hopefully, you handle your most common objections 
before they come up like the infamous “I want to think about it” 
or “Give me a week or two, and I’ll let you know.” These two can 
quickly kill a career before it starts! What’s important here is 
that if you have sold Face2Face successfully for any length of 
time, then you have gotten good at handling these objections 
and many others! So, don’t get in your own way and see this as 
something totally different because it’s not! The only real 
difference is you’re not going to have to drive to and from 
wherever to make your presentation and sales! And if you 
happen to get no showed it won’t bother you as much because 
within a second or two, you can have another prospect on the 
phone helping them and their family without missing a beat! 

 
 
 
 



7. Choose your territory & apply for any applicable Non-
Resident licenses – Whatever area you were selling Face2Face, 
I recommend that you continue to sell those same areas and 
add some that you weren’t willing to drive too as well. Think 
about that area that was so promising, but you just didn’t want 
to drive 4 hours one way to work. This is one of the best 
advantages of selling over the phone because now you can be 
all over the country without ever leaving your home! Be sure to 
also get any and all additional non-resident licenses you will 
need if you want to sell in any states you currently don’t hold a 
license in before you begin selling in that state. I would also 
wait to get any leads in that state until your non-resident 
license has been approved as well. 

 
 
 
 

8. Focus on the Lead system that has always worked for you – 
Don’t reinvent the wheel! If you have used direct mail leads for 
selling Face2Face, then continue to use them when you begin 
selling over the phone. If you want to try a new lead system 
that is unproven for you, do it outside of your current tried and 
true lead system! Now is not the time to switch to a completely 
different lead system that you have never used! Now is the time 
for you to continue to do and use what has worked for you but 
change it to phone sales instead of Face2Face sales! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



9. Set up your workspace – Take some time and set up an area 
in your home specifically designated for you to sell over the 
phone. Put up some pictures, some positive sayings, and 
organize everything you will need before you begin. But don’t 
take more than a day or two to do this. Keep in mind that you 
can always add things as you go. But this is important so you 
can work when you’re supposed to work and have a dedicated 
space to work from! 

 
 

10. Set your work schedule – This is so important and crucial to 
your success selling over the phone! You now will have a lot 
more time just because you’re not driving all over your county 
or state. So, it’s important to set a schedule you will stick to for 
your prospecting calls and presentation calls. If you did your 
own appointment setting, continue to do so, or if you would go 
to the door and not call at all and make your presentation on 
the spot, then continue to do so but call instead of going to the 
door. Whatever you used to do, you should continue to do, but 
now you should tailor it to the phone instead of Face2Face. 

 

11. Practice – Practice, we’re talking about Practice! Yes, Practice! A 
little humor if you’re a basketball fan. Allen Iverson, widely 
thought to be one of the best point guards to ever play the 
game, was publicly criticized after a press conference in May 7, 
2002. Well, his frustrations came through as a reporter 
questioned him about missing practice. Professional athletes in 
all sports know the benefits of intense and consistent practice 
sessions. These practices lay the foundation for their execution 
during the game! Whatever you want to be a professional at 
and eventually become an expert of practice will be a very 
important part of the process. I recommend you practice 10% 
per week of your allotted work schedule. So if you plan on 
working 20 hours per week, then practice 2 hours of that time 



per week. Practice filling out an application, handling most 
common objections, pitching your warm-up introduction with 
the prospect, and each part of your sales process. Keep 
practicing and keep getting better! 

 
 

12. Create Good Habits – You’re either creating good habits that 
will eventually serve you or creating bad habits that will hinder 
you! It’s really that simple. You create your habits, then your 
habits create you. A habit is said to take anywhere between 40-
66 days to create, but once created, it unconsciously continues 
unless it is changed intentionally. Let this serve you and your 
business by intentionally creating habits that you know will 
eventually lead to your success in selling insurance over the 
phone! Starting early, working the whole time you work, 
practicing regularly, understanding your products and when to 
use certain ones. These habits will serve you over time and help 
you reach your sales goals. 

 
 

13. Expect the sale on each and every call – In life, you tend to 
get what you expect. Those who expect to be successful usually 
are successful! Because what we think about, we tend to bring 
about one way or another! In my opinion, expectation is 
stronger when you have put the work in and invested the 
energy needed to win! It’s knowing that you have personally 
invested the time, energy, and effort necessary to achieve your 
desired outcome. Then you expect that outcome, and you do 
what’s necessary to reach that result! 

 
 
 
 



14. Track your results – Have you ever heard the saying, 
“Whatever you track increases”? When you track your number 
of dials, number of contacts, number of presentations, number 
of appointments scheduled, and number of sales, you will 
eventually see a pattern. Once a pattern starts, it tends to 
continue. In baseball, they call this the batting average. If 
someone goes up to hit the ball and they hit three out of every 
ten pitches, they have a 300% batting average. In basketball, if 
someone makes eight out of every ten free throws they shoot, 
then they are an 80% free throw shooter. What’s important to 
know here is all professionals know their averages, and you 
should as well. Then you can work on improving them. 

 
 
 

15. Know your numbers and work them – When you know your 
numbers, you can then begin to work them. An example of this 
would be if I know I sell 3 out of every 10 prospects I present to, 
and I need 15 leads to make 10 presentations. Because I have 
tracked my numbers over a period of time, I can begin to use 
these numbers to increase my sales and work on certain areas 
in my sales process to get even better results. 

 
 

16. Increase your activity – Once you know your numbers and you 
begin to work them for a specific outcome, you can also 
increase your activity and use leverage to increase your results. 
This leverage could be in the form of buying more leads and 
working them. Or it could be hiring someone to do your 
appointment setting and you having more time to make 
presentations. This is where you are able to get creative and 
can use your imagination to help you make more sales. 

 



 

17. Improve your system – Your sales process is a system—a 
system of several parts that can be identified and improved 
over time. Once you have identified each part and you 
understand what’s needed to be successful within that system, 
you can also improve it as well. Improving your sales process 
and results should be something you focus on consistently. It 
will help you to help more people in less time, which will allow 
you to help more people overall. 

 
 

18. Leverage technology – Technology is the key to doing more 
with Less! Dialing systems can allow you to contact more 
people in less time than hand dialing ever will. These systems 
can also track your dials, contacts, call time, how long you were 
on each call and so much more. These systems can make you 
so much more efficient and effective in your business so use 
them! 

 
 

19. Follow up until they buy or die – The fortune is definitely in 
the follow up in our business so create a system that will allow 
you to automatically follow up every so often with your 
prospect. It’s a proven fact that most people need at least 7 
contacts on a specific product before they make a purchase 
decision. If they said no, it’s probably because you were number 
3 in that process! So make sure you have a simple process to 
stay in front of them every so often, whether it’s by email or 
mail, so they know who to call when they’re ready to buy! 

 



20. Believe it’s Possible – The single most important step in your 
transition from selling insurance Face2Face to selling insurance 
over the phone is your personal belief that’s it’s possible for 
you! This belief will fuel your self-fulfilling prophecy that you 
will eventually live into! It’s our beliefs that drive our actions 
and it’s our actions that create our results! Like Henry Ford said 
so many years ago, “Either you think you can or you think you 
can’t. Either way, you’re Right! If you think you can, you will 
invest the time, energy, and effort into making it work for you! 
You will commit to the daily activities needed to be successful! 
If you think you can’t, then you will begin with a halfhearted 
effort, and at the first or second sign of adversity, you will quit 
and go back to your comfort zone. The key is increasing your 
belief, and I say increasing because if you have gotten this far in 
the book, you do believe it’s possible for you but may need to 
increase that belief in order to realize your full potential. So, 
begin with your why! Why is working from home important to 
you? Why do you need to make this work? What are the 
advantages you will gain from pursuing this line of business, 
and why is it worth it for you to go through whatever obstacles 
you have to in order to win? The answers to these questions will 
provide you with the motivation you will need to keep growing 
and going to realize your goals! 

 
 
 

21. Don’t reinvent the wheel – Selling over the phone has been 
around since the telephone was invented! There are hundreds 
of books and trainings on the subject. So, get a book a month 
at least and read it! Take trainings on the topic, and if you’re 
serious about getting the best results possible in the shortest 
amount of time I have a program where I devote several hours 
per week to one on one coaching. If you’re interested, please 
log on to LamarSkipper.com and schedule a call with me so we 
can further discuss it. I hope you enjoyed 21 Steps to Transition 
from Selling Insurance Face2Face into Selling Insurance over the 
Phone! Good luck and God bless. 
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